## CHI YUN SCHOOL

## 2021-2022

## Student tested positive for COVID-19

4th July, 2022

Dear Parents,

Our school received notification from a parent on 3<sup>rd</sup> July 2022 that a female student has tested preliminarily positive for COVID-19 through a RAT at home. The student's last school day was 28<sup>th</sup> June 2022 and has been admitted to hospital for treatment. The school has reported the case to the Education Bureau and the Centre for Health Protection. The school continues to strengthen campus cleaning and disinfection, and implement various related infection control measures. The school will notify students and their parents as soon as possible for any update.

Our school will keep close contact with CHP and closely monitor the health conditions of our staff and students. If parents want to obtain more information of COVID-19, please refer to the relevant website: <a href="https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/index.html">https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/index.html</a> or call the CHP hotline (Phone number: 2125 1111 / 2125 1112). For enquiries on the situation of school, please call your respective Class Teachers or call the nurse-in-charge at 2386 2010.

Yours faithfully,

Chung Lai Kuen

Principal, Chi Yun School